
Summary of Notes of 51th Ventilation Installations Liaison Group Meeting 

(held on 24.02.2017) 

 
1. 
 

Electrical Interlock and VAC Control System for Licensed Premises 

Mr. NGAN Hong-yiu reported that the 2nd Sub-working Group (SWC) meeting was held on 30 
November 2016, members of SWC had no comment on the proposed amendments for Electrical 
Interlock and VAC Control System. The proposed amendments would be reviewed by Ventilation 
Division and Regional Offices of FSD and then submitted to members of the VILG for comment. For 
more details, members could refer to Notes of the 1st and 2nd SWG meetings attached in annex I .  

 

2. Use of Pre-insulated Panels for the Construction of Air Ducts in Mechanical Ventilating System 
 
The Chairman advised that so far no submission had been received from any pre-insulated panel 
manufacturers/suppliers requesting FSD’s assessment on their products. . The subject matter would be kept 
in view. 

3. Protection requirements against fire and smoke in protected areas 
 
The Chairman clarified with members for the requirement of clause 5.2.3 with the ventilation/air 
conditioning systems to be installed in rooms with direct access from a staircase, staircase approach lobby 
or fireman’s lift lobby. The Chairman requested members to review the trade practice for further discussion. 
Mr. Shee enquired if some of their cases could be discussed in the next VILG meeting. The Chairman 
advised that the cases could be sent to Ventilation Division for review before discussion by members in the 
next meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


	(Uheld on 24.02.2017U)

